PRESTON-ON-TEES PARISH COUNCIL

Cemetery Memorial Rules

The General Legal Position

Cemeteries are a valuable heritage and also a great responsibility. This responsibility is shared. Cemeteries are consecrated and therefore they fall under the jurisdiction of the Bishop exercised through the Chancellor of the Diocese (Durham). The Chancellor has delegated authority to the Parish Council to allow the placing of memorials which fall within the Rules. These rules are provided so that we can take care of the cemetery and make it a pleasant place for everyone to visit the resting place of their loved ones.

Because the cemetery is important to everyone who visits, the rules must be complied with.


Flowers:

Wreaths and cut flowers may be laid on the grave, but must be removed as soon as they appear to be withered. No artificial flowers are allowed to be laid or placed in containers except for Remembrance Day poppies and traditional Christmas Wreaths. These must be removed after a period of 6 weeks.

The Cemetery is looked after and visited regularly and items that do not comply with the above rules will be removed by representatives of the Council on a regular basis.

Please help us to care for this beautiful cemetery and make it a peaceful and restful place to visit for all. If you have any queries please contact the Clerk.

Memorials must be maintained in a safe condition.
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Please note it is not permitted to have:-





A kerb around any grave space





Chippings on or around the grave space





Wire or cages of any kind around a headstone or vase





Any kind of plastic/stone ornament or toy on any grave, seat or fencing





Plastic flowers around any grave, seat or fencing





Solar lights upon or around any grave, seat or fencing











